Hawthorns Medical Centre
Patient Participation Group 

Minutes of meeting held on Thursday 27th January 2022
2-3pm via Zoom
1. Attendance: Harjit Gill, Nona Taylor, Nina Rogers
    Apologies: John Fitzpatrick

2. Minutes of the previous meeting: Minutes had been circulated and were accepted as a true record.
3. A shared care record for the Black Country: Digital records had now been complied for the Black Country. There will be limited patient information stored – just essentials. It will have to be updated manually everyday and only authorised personnel will be able to access it. Some patients have concerns about their records being stored but overall it should benefit everyone, especially if there is an urgency for information. Even if patients object the surgery will have the power to over ride their concerns.

4. Sandwell Paediatric RSV Hub
Appointments can only be utilised for patients meeting the following criteria.   

·   Children aged 12 years or under

·    Acute presentation of breathing symptoms to include shortness of breath, difficulty breathing, productive and non-productive cough or wheeze

·   Acute infection symptoms including fever, headache, sore throat, myalgia, fatigue, coryzal or vomiting and diarrhoea

·   Any confirmed or presumed acute infectious disease e.g. COVID positive or awaiting test results

·   Able to travel to hub for assessment 

NT asked where it was situated and it is in Wednesbury. The surgery will arrange bookings.

5. Seasonal Influenza Vaccination Uptake - 1st September to 5th December 2021 inclusive:  HJ reported that it had been hard going this winter to persuade people to take up the jab. (Everyone is on overload with vaccination). They had been quite successful with the children’s number and Dr Tillu had personally rung patients to remind them. Several phone calls had been made to some patients to remind them of the importance of the vaccine. None of the groups had reached the target set by NHS but in some cases the levels were well above the local CCG levels because of the surgery’s persistence. (See chart on Agenda)
6.Information on the Government’s additional COVID-19 advice for people whose immune system means they are at higher risk: The surgery had been advised that they should prepare particularly ‘at risk’ patients with low immune systems to be available for a fourth vaccination.
Any Other Business: Until last week the Surgery staff had been free of Covid 19 but two of them tested positive and had to isolate.

NT remarked that the continuation of wearing masks was probably still necessary in busy areas.

NR asked if the surgery had had any recent complaints but the one that had been made was largely due to a misunderstanding.
Next Meetings
Thursday 3rd March 2022. at 2.00pm
Thursday 12th May 2022. at 2.00pm

Thursday 1st September 2022. at 2.00pm
Thursday 1st December 2022. at 2.00pm
The meeting ended at 2.35pm.
